Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Friday July 16, 2010
11:00 am     

3078 Aspen Grove 

Truckee, CA

Directors present
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:
Mario Alioto

Others present:
Bill Hoffman, Sharon Ireton, Bill & Judy Leckonby, Peter Miller – Camco, 

Ed Reagor 

The meeting was called to order at 11:00 am by President Thornton. 

The following Architectural Review Committee business was conducted:
1. Recently 49 property inspection letters were mailed to owners. Responses from were received from the owners who received the last round of letters. Corrections were made to comply with the ARC’s requests. 
Mr. Leckonby explained that he had purchased unit 3103 in 1993 with the gas line from the utility closet to the upper deck barbeque already installed. After receiving a letter from the ARC he moved the line and painted it to match the decking. The ARC will inspect the site and make recommendations regarding it to bring it into compliance.
2. Phase II (75 units: 3103-3123, 3127-3180) door and window installations are complete. Owners are being invoiced for the outstanding balances.
3. Phase III (51 units: 3001-3051) door and window installations should be completed by the end of August. 
4. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to go ahead with snow shed roof installations on 24 units prior to next winter. Awnings on 17 units have been framed at this time. Shed roof metal has been installed on 5 of the roofs. The cost is $3,200 per roof if the batch of 24 are all done at one time.  A homeowner request for one at 3039 was reviewed. Unit 3039 is not on the list for installations at this time. The Board will monitor all buildings during the next winter to determine if snow sheds should be installed on any other units.

5. Mr. Miler provided the following list of items found on decks for possible removal:

Unauthorized gas lines

Drift wood secured to wall

Branches and tree limbs

Bed frame

Bird feeders and bird houses

Plant hangers

Name signs and welcome signs on entry deck wall

Storage tub



Firewood storage racks against walls

Bicycles

Kayaks

Wind chimes hanging from beams

Christmas tree lights

Moose head on wall

Elk antlers on wall

Ice chests

Snow shovels

Tools 

Lumber

Sheet rock

Copper pipe

Wood pallet

Ladders

Doors

Old used furniture

Carpet

Cardboard boxes

Wine barrels

Dining room furniture

Garbage cans

Pulley and rope

Chicken wire on grates

Snow toys

Skis

It was requested that Mr. Miller develop a list of acceptable items for storage on the decks and provide it to the Board for review. The list will be then be developed into a rule for Association members to follow. It will be distributed to the membership with the annual meeting mailing to go out in early August. 
6. The Board reviewed foundation coloration possibilities on their subsequent walkthrough inspection and chose a shade from three samples on the foundation of a tower building that complimented the siding and blended well with the dirt. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to apply a modified acrylic bond coating to several foundation locations this summer at a cost not to exceed $5k. The material will be pre-tinted in the shade chosen by the Board.  
7. The grade of paths in Aspen Grove will be measured by the Camco maintenance crew this summer. Any over 10% may require the installation of a step. 

Minutes of the April 21, 2010 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 
The following financial items were addressed:
1.  The Board reviewed the June 2010 financial statements prepared by Camco. It was requested that the legal expenses be broken out and not comingled with the retention pond expenses. The latter should be exclusively Stantec expenses. It was further requested that pathway snow removal be increased to $75k for next year’s budget. 
2.  The collection status on delinquent accounts was reviewed. Of the over $351k in assessments receivable approximately $8,700 is estimated to be for monthly dues. The balance is for window special assessments.

3. The budget for 2010/3011 will be prepared by the Property Manager for Board review in August. It was suggested that reserve funding remain at $120k per year.  

Detention Pond and Water Runoff Issues were addressed:
1.  Retention pond monitoring will be enhanced by the installation of peizometers. It is a good time to install them to get 4 full seasons of measurements and water quality. Hydrologist Tom Crosby of Stantec will be overseeing the installation of the peizometers. 
2.  Status of the litigation work by Attorney Bob Aune was reported. 

3.  Mr. Thornton reported on the monitoring of the aspen grove on the property.

The following summer maintenance issues were addressed:

1.  Grounds clean up is being done by the Camco maintenance crew.

2. Inspection of all decks, meter doors and storage closets per Reserve analysis is being done by Camco.  
3. Completion of siding staining and trim/fascia painting is being done by Sierra Paint & Chemical.
4. The Board reviewed new gas/electric meter door designs. . Mr. Thornton reported that Contractor Gerald Meng could replace the utility room doors at $100 each with a steel framed structure having plywood inside. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to replace all of the utility room doors at a cost not to exceed $15k. 

5. At a future meeting the Board will review new tree free areas around the units.
6. Sewer line inspections will be done when required by the NCSD. It will then be used of the  Reserve analysis
Mr. Thornton provided the President‘s Report that included the following items:
1. A report of products from a trade show was given. New caulk, an on demand water heater/furnace with only one vent required, energy efficient evaluations, and foam spray insulation to keep pipes from freezing were described by Mr. Thornton. 
2. An update on the NPOA website was given. After Board discussion it was decided to not pursue connecting with the website. HOA’s and Condo associations are very different and need not be together on a website. 
3. No new news on long term investments in the Smith Barney Account. The investment advisor suggested that with money returns as low as they are now, do as many improvements as you can today. 
Northstar Security service was discussed. It was requested that next year’s contract be obtained soon to review. 
No homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda 

A Meeting with Northstar Fire Chief Mark Shadowens and Northstar Forester Joe Baron in the upper parking lot common area was held to review state and local defensible space requirements. Mr. Thornton requested that he be involved in any tree removal, especially around foundations. Those trees should be selectively removed. It was suggested that a 3 year program of painting the buildings and removing the pine needles around them 5’ away should be followed. 
The next meeting was set for 9:00 am Sunday September 5th in the Adult Clubhouse, Northstar Rec Center. The Annual Meeting will follow at 10:00 am. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:05 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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